
 

Monday 31 January 2022 

Drop-off and pick-up arrangements for all students 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

We are looking forward to the students returning to school tomorrow, Tuesday 1 February 2022. Please see below 

for the drop off and pick up arrangements for students as we begin the new school year. 

MORNING DROP OFF 

A staff member will be on playground duty from 8.30am everyday. In response to the advice from NSW Health, we 

respectfully request that parents refrain from entering the school grounds. Parents/Carers are asked to kiss and 

drop students at the school gates in the morning.  

 

Entry to the school will be via the following gates: 

• Brushwood Drive main gate 

• Brushwood Drive school crossing gate 

• Coachwood Crescent crossing gate 

• Coachwood Walkway gate – at rear of school linking Coachwood Crescent to oval 

 

AFTERNOON PICK UP 

In the afternoon, students will continue to be dismissed from their designated school gate. Parents/Carers are 

asked to wait at this meeting place and maintain physical distancing and follow the NSW Health. Parents/Carers 

are asked to collect promptly and leave the area.  

Please cooperate by standing along the fence line or near your vehicle and let your child walk to you. To avoid 

congestion, please do not hover at the gate entry. Students are escorted to their designated gate and supervised 

by a staff member at their allocated gates in the afternoon. Parents/Carers of Kindergarten students are asked to 

introduce themselves to the staff member on gate duty.  

 

2.55pm singular child family 

A - H surname: Coachwood Walkway gate – at rear of school linking Coachwood Crescent to oval  

I - O surname:  Brushwood Drive school crossing gate 

P - V surname:  Coachwood Crescent crossing gate 

W - Z surname:   Brushwood Drive main gate 

3pm   sibling family groups 

A - H surname: Coachwood Walkway gate – at rear of school linking Coachwood Crescent to oval  

I - O surname:  Brushwood Drive school crossing gate 

P - V surname:  Coachwood Crescent crossing gate 

W - Z surname:   Brushwood Drive main gate 

SCHOOL BUS TRAVEL 

Students who catch the bus home in the afternoon will do so as per the current bus arrangement. They will be 

supervised as per usual at the bus stop until the bus arrives. 

We understand that this may not be convenient for all; however, we respectfully request that Parents/Carers do 

not arrange to meet at a different gate. Parents/Carers who are collecting students from another family at 

dismissal time will need to collect those children from their allocated gate. 

Thank you again for your continued support during this school term. 

Annette Wein 

Principal 


